
Each Weston residence with curbside collection automatically 
receives a 96-gallon wheeled cart at no cost. Do not mark or alter 
the cart in any way. 

Simply roll the cart to the curb and a special collection vehicle with 
a robotic arm will pick up the cart and empty the contents. The 
arm resets the cart upright and the cart's lid closes automatically. 

What goes into the cart and where 

is it placed? 

Household garbage should be bagged 

before placing it into the cart. Lids are 

designed to seal in odors and overlap 

for rain protection. They will not blow 

open in windy conditions. Lids will 

close after the cart is emptied. All 

carts must be placed curbside by 7 

a.m. on your garbage collection day. 

Place the cart at the curb and at least 

three feet away from your mailbox, 

trees, fire hydrant, gas or water meter, 

other garbage/recycling carts or 

anything that the automated 

equipment could damage. Place the 

cart with the handle and wheels 

towards your residence. 

What about curbside parking on 

collection day? 

Do not park at the curb on collection 

day. If a vehicle interferes with the safe 

collection of your garbage, then you 

will not receive service on that day. 

Where sidewalks are narrow, place 

carts facing the street with the wheels 

against the curb. Park vehicles so as to 

accommodate the collection system, 

at least three feet away from the cart. 

What if I move? 

The cart belongs to the City of Weston 

and must remain at the residence. 

What about Yard Waste? 

Place any unbundled vegetative waste 

into the cart. Small amounts of palm 

fronds placed next to the cart will also 

be picked up. 

What if my cart is stolen, damaged 

or destroyed? 

If the cart damage is your fault, you will 

be required to pay for a replacement 

($62). If the damage is caused by the 

collection contractor or if the cart is 

stolen, you can request a replacement 

at no charge. The serial number on the 

cart helps the City locate lost or stolen 

carts and return them to the proper 

residence. 

What if I want an additional cart? 

The 96-gallon cart holds a substantial 

amount of waste. After using the 

service, if you decide that an additional 

cart is needed you may purchase 

another cart (a 96-gallon or 64-gallon 

cart is available for $62.) Call Republic 

Services at 954-583-1830. 


